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This has been a very busy and exciting new term for our children at school. We have many clubs 

running after school which are a great experience for our children. 

 

 

Head Teacher’s Message 

Welcome back after the Easter break and I hope you had a restful holiday. We have an exciting Summer term 

ahead with many interesting activities lined up for the children. In addition to this we are very pleased that the 

permanent building will start in the Summer term. Morgan Sindall are the main contractors and we are 

meeting with them regularly to discuss all matters including furniture, colours, the kitchen and ICT equipment. 

I am pleased to announce that Morgan Sindall will host a parent meeting on Thursday 11th May from 5pm till 

7pm, where you can come and see the latest school plans for the permanent building. This will be an informal 

drop in session held in Calypso Class, with all parents and carers welcome. 

From September 2017 the plan is for our Year 1 classes to be housed in two temporary classrooms as 

previously discussed. The company that will be setting these up is REDS10. Barnet Planning will need to 

formalise these at the end of May. Obviously we are still ecstatic that Barnet approved our permanent building 

back in March. We will keep you posted on all building matters and I thank you again for all your support in 

these important matters. 

The children continue to make great progress in class and I am pleased to announce that that the work of the 

Reception classes will be moderated at the end of May, by the Barnet Local Authority. 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

Vacancies 

We have been very busy recruiting new 

staff for next year. Next week we will be 

interviewing for our new Higher Level 

Teaching Assistants (HLTAs) and we 

will soon be requiring two more Mid-

Day Lunchtime Supervisors. I am also 

pleased to announce that Miss Beeston 

(current HLTA) will be undertaking her 

teacher training at our school from 

September 2017. 

 

 

 

Phonics 

Please continue to encourage your children to 

practise their sounds and to use tricky words in their 

sentences. 

 

 

 

After School Clubs 

If your child attends any clubs after school, please 

ensure they have a snack to eat before the session. 

Thank you. 
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Permanent Building Update 
 

Morgan Sindall are hosting a meeting at the Primary School for parents on 

Thursday 11th May between 5pm and 7pm.  This will be an informal, drop-in 

session and you are all welcome to attend.  Unfortunately, we will not be 

able to accommodate any children at this meeting. 

 

This has been a very busy 'This half term we have being learning all about People Who Help Us. 

The children have met a solider, police officers and a doctor! They even had the chance to explore 

some real police tools as well as a police car. We plan to meet even more exciting People Who 

Help Us in the near future.' and exciting new term for our children at school. We have many clubs 

running after school which are a great experience for our children. 

People Who Help Us 

 

'This half term we have been learning all about People Who Help Us. The children received a visit 

from the Firemen at Southgate Fire Station. They were able to look at all the equipment that Firemen 

use on a daily basis and they got to sit in a fire engine! The children thoroughly enjoyed the visit and 

we look forward to welcoming other People Who Help Us, in the future. 
 

 

 

 

Sainsbury's Active  Kids Vouchers 

 

If you are collecting Sainsbury's vouchers and 

would like to donate them to our school,  

please place them in the box which can be 

found just outside the school office.  Thank 

you. 
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Diary Dates 

May 1st  Bank Holiday 

8th  Biscuit Sale – After School 

11th Meeting for parents with Morgan 

Sindall 

26th Term  Ends 

May 5th Term Begins 

  

 
Value 

 
Our Value for 

May is  
 

SELF-BELIEF 
 
 

  

Websites: 

www.ashmoleprimary.org 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/ashmoleprimary.org 

Tennis www.tennisrocksltd@gmail.com 

Chinese  School www.huahsia-chinese.org.uk  

Drama Club www.stagecoach.co.uk/southgate 

Football  Club  www.soccerrevolution.co.uk 

 

Calypso 

Values 

Tilly 

Muzeeba 

 

Merits 

Alexandra 

Ankit 

Jasmine 

Kuzey 

 

Orion 

Values 

Vivaan 

Sia 

 

Merits 

Jenna 

Max 

Malaika 

Eisa 

 

Celebrating  Achievement 

 

 

  

Attendance: 
 

Calypso Class  94.84 % 
 

Orion Class  94.83% 

 

 

 

Notices 

Monday 1st May – Bank 

Holiday 
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